The noise of heavily laden trucks grinding up (and down) Cordeaux Rd has increased hugely in recent years. Increased traffic also occurs at the change of shifts. There are often several trucks waiting at the bottom of Bushell’s Hill for the 9.30 a.m. end of the exclusion period. They then follow each other up to the mine resulting in prolonged noise and interruption to other vehicle movements. If more vehicles will be accessing the mine from Cordeaux Rd then there should be some provision for double glazing of windows in the houses along Cordeaux Rd. The additional vehicle movement to the mine is evident in the numbers of cars having to park in the area of the Core Sample shed.
I acknowledge the contributions by the mine to the local community, however, these do not mitigate the negative impacts that the present mine traffic has on residents. These will only increase with an expansion of the mine.
